Sweetwater County Solid Waste District #2
Landfill located at 265 Crooks Gap RA., wamsutter, wy.
Main Office is located at 509 indian Paintbrush Ave.
Batroil, wy oming. 82322
307-328-2084

Web site: www.sweetwaterdistrict2.com
e-mail: sw2sar@yahoo.com

Minutes
Regular Meeting
September 15, 2022
Conference Call @ 5 p.m.

Chairman Clawson called this meeting to order at 5:02 p.m.

Board Members present via telephone were Seth Rauch, Attorney Tom Thompson.
Landfill Operator Ben Carter.

Board members present at the Bairoil office were, Chairman Clawson, Hal Good,
Landfill Supervisor Jeff Evans and Clerk-Manager Sue Rigano.

Vice-Chairman Gary Waldner and Secretary-Treasurer Dean Martin were absent.

Public Comment:
There was no public comment.

No changes were necessary for the Minutes of August 18, 2022.

A motion was made by Hal Good and seconded by Seth Rauch to approve the agenda of
September 15, 2022, as presented. Motion passed.

Reports:
The Recycling Building in Wamsutter is open again two weeks ago, it was Closed due to illness.
All employees are back to work.

Old Business:

The bids for repair of the fence at the Landfill will remain on the table. Chairman Clawson
stated both he and Landfill Supervisor Jeff Evans had spoken to Blake Wisroth, they were going
to make some changes from the original bid, such as shorten the distance of the T posts add
more drill stem 4 foot deep, he will re-submit the quote with the changes requested.

Clerk-Manger Sue Rigano stated she did re-advertise the Help Wanted ad after our meeting in
August 18, 2022 as we had received NO applications. We did receive and application and the
board approved hiring the applicant. The Help Wanted Ad was pulled. Chairman Clawson ask
Supervisor Evans if he needed more help, Jeff replied no, they are good at the Landfill now.



New Business:

A motion was made by Hal Good and seconded by Seth Rauch to ratify the hiring of a full-time
employee for the Landfill. Motion passed.

Chairman Clawson ask how the new employee was getting along learning the ropes and driving
the trash truck. Supervisor Evans stated he road as a helper the first week of employment, but
he has been driving this last week, doing good.

Clerk-Manager Sue Rigano stated she had been contacted about selling some or all of our old
used dumpsters by a gentleman who was starting a recycling business in Torrington. They
exchanged emails, he also called Supervisor Evans about dimensions of containers. Mr. Evezich
will be coming to Bairoil next Wednesday to buy 2 dumpsters to see if they will work for him.
Ms. Rigano did contact Chairman Clawson regarding this transaction as to what would be a fair
price. Mr. Clawson suggested $100.00 each. A discussion ensued regarding selling the old used
dumpsters belonging to the Landfill. A motion was made by Seth Rauch and seconded by
Hal Good to sell the dumpsters for $100.00 each. Motion passed.

No executive session was needed.

A motion was made by Hal Good and seconded by Seth Rauch to pay bills check # 18039 thru
check # 18096 including all Dc’s and EFTs for the total amount of $57,272.31. Motion passed.

Next Meeting Date October 20, 2022

No further business before this board this meeting adjourned at 5:11 p.m.

Chairman Lowell Clawson

Clerk/Manager Sue Aan Rigano Date_/p - 20 - 622



